
Why Does Bridgew ater State University Need My
Individu al Taxpayer Identification or Social Security Number (ITIN/SSN)?

Frequently Asked Questions
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Bridgewater State University may not be able to provide personalized responses in a timely manner. 
Please read the following Frequently Asked Questions carefully. If you have a specific question that you 
cannot find in this document, please email the Student Accounts Office at sao@bridgew.edu  ��
******************************************************************************
Question: Is this email notice spam?

Answer: No.

Bridgewater State University is required by the IRS to send you this reminder about your responsibility to 
keep the University's records current.

Question: Is this email notice a phishing attempt?

Answer: No.

Please note that the message advises you NOT to send personal information by e-mail.
If you are uncomfortable about clicking on a link in an email, then type the Web address into your browser 
or search Bridgewater State University website directly.

Question: Why am I receiving this notice?

Answer: This is an administrative email and notice from the University.
You are receiving this University administrative notice because the IRS requires Bridgewater State 
University to request this information from students who may have had a reportable transaction in tax year. 

Question: What is my Individual Taxpayer Identification Number (ITIN)?

Answer:  Your ITIN = your Social Security Number (SSN).
If you are not eligible for a SSN and you have an ITIN instead, then update your student account with your 
ITIN.

Question: What is an IRS Form 1098-T ?

Answer: The IRS Form 1098-T is a tuition statement used to assist the taxpayer in
determining eligibility for an educational tax credit and/or deduction.
The IRS requires that the University issue a Form 1098-T Tuition Statement to every student that has a 
reportable transaction in the tax year.

Question: How is this notice relevant to an international student?

Answer: If you have obtained an SSN or ITIN, then this notice is a reminder to update 
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https://my.bridgew.edu/departments/StudentAccounts/SitePages/1098-T%20Information.aspx



